
Minutes of the Annual General Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 14 May 2012 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.
PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors Anne Stockdale, Bettie Gilliatt and Sarah Rao

IN ATTENDANCE:   PC Neil Busby 

                                  and local resident John Martin
12/27  ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

As only four Parish Councillors were in attendance it was 
RESOLVED:  that i) Councillor Hilary Davies be elected Chairman for the meeting



       ii)  the election of Chairman for the year be deferred until the 

                                  next meeting of the Parish Council 

12/28  ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:  that the election of Deputy Chairman be deferred until the next

                       meeting of the Parish Council
12/29  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillor David Brodie and CW&C Councillors Stuart and Margaret Parker.
It was noted that Councillor Bellis had yet again been unable to attend the Meeting without apologies being given.
It was also noted that Simon Mageean had been unable to attend the meeting as requested and agreed that he be invited to the next meeting of the Parish Council to discuss trees and TPO issues in the Parish
12/30  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

RESOLVED:  that John Martin be co-opted onto the Parish Council

Councillor Martin was welcomed to the ranks of the Parish Council
12/31  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME

1)  Telephone Scams - PC Neil Busby reported to Members about telephone scams.  It was noted that most people at the meeting had received the types of call referred to.
2)  Former Vicars Cross Nursery – Fence – It was noted that the fencing was in a poor state and besides being unsightly was failing to protect the site from invasion.  It was agreed that CW&C Enforcement should be contacted so they can pursue this with the owner of the site.
12/32  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 12 March 2012 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to 12/22 “Income” recording 

                       £360 as having been received in respect of Parish Field Rent.
12/33  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
1)  Littleton Hall – Light Pollution – Councillor Stockdale was pleased to report that all the issues had been resolved.
2)  Littleton Lane - Pot Holes – it was noted that still no work had been done to repair the pot holes.  Councillor Stockdale reported she had made a complaint to her MP about this lack of action.
3)  Affordable Housing Meeting – Councillor Stockdale referred to a survey undertaken by CW&C which had arrived at a quota per parish for the number of affordable homes that should be built, the Chester Villages Ward having to find a total of 28 homes.  The report included a map which indicated sites for possible development which Members noted included the Little Chef site.  It was hoped that the development on Littleton Hall Farm would count as Littleton’s contribution to the scheme.

4)  Parish Field - The Chairman reported that the transitional arrangement with CRUFC whereby they continued to use it and maintain it had been entered into and an agreement to that effect signed.  The residents of Littleton would be canvassed to ascertain whether there was a significant desire for it to be used in any other way than by CRUFC.
(Councillor Rao left the meeting at this point)
12/34   PLANNING APPLICATIONS

1)  12/00904/FUL – The Old Orchard, Grove Gardens -  Erection of First Floor Flat Extension, Alteration to Fenestration and Removal of Porch to Rear
It was noted that the development appeared to be an extension of a first floor bedroom into the sloping roof space at the front of the property (that faced Grove Gardens) so the footprint of the property was not being enlarged.  As such none of the Grove Gardens houses were close enough to receive any shadow from the additional build. 

RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed the Parish Council has no objections to the
                       proposal.

This application had been dealt with by Councillor Brodie as it had been received in between meetings.  It was noted that subsequent to this the application had been approved by the authority.
2)  12/01764/FUL – Littleton Hall, Littleton Lane -  Two Detached Garages/Log Store (Garage 1 Retrospective) 

Councillor John Martin declared an Interest in this item and left the room whilst it was discussed.

It was noted that as the house had been divided into flats nobody living there had a right to have a garage.

RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objection to the application

(Councillor Rao rejoined the meeting at this point)

12/35   PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES

The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council and reported on the recent Internal Audit.  The Annual Return had been completed and required signature.
RESOLVED:  that i)  the report of the Clerk be received
                                      ii)  the Annual Governance Statement be signed by the 

                                 Chairman
12/36   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary – April & May less tax 

        


236.80

2)  HMRC – PAYE April & May    





  59.20

3)  Typing and office services  
                                                        23.50
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – May   
                              

  30.00 
5)  CALC – Annual Subscription





156.30

6)  Broker Network – PC Insurance




329.28 
7)  Litter Warden – 16 hours @ £6.31                                                 100.96
8)  Mid-Cheshire Footpath Society




   8.00

12/37   CLERK – PETTY CASH
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £5.46
12/38   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Notice of planning permission granted for 12/00904/FUL

Appeal notification for 11/04752/OUT – Land to Rear of 6-8 Tarvin Road
Members’ Briefings - various

PC N Busby/Inspector P Hodgson – Policing Reports
Cheshire Playing Fields Association – The Playing Field – Spring 2012 
Cheshire Association of Local Councils  -  E Bulletins
Chester Rugby Football Club – Signed agreement for use of Parish Field

12/39  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS
RESOLVED:  that the meetings of the Parish Council for the ensuing year 
                       be held on:-

 Monday 16 July 2012 
 Monday 10 September 2012 

 Monday 15 October 2012

 Monday 3 December 2012 

 Monday 21 January 2013

 Monday 11 March 2013

 Monday 13 May 2013 (AGM)

12/40  ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  Affordable Housing​ – the Clerk reported he had been approached by Christleton Parish Council who maintained that Littleton PC owed a contribution of £25 to the cost of printing.  Councillors Stockdale and Rao who had been attending the Affordable Housing meetings had no recollection of ever agreement to pay such costs.
2)  Pearl Lane – Rubbish – it was reported that rubbish was appearing on Pearl Lane, some of which could be attributed to the individual collecting litter in the parish but there could also be some fly tipping.  It was agreed that PC Busby attend to the former, with the fly tipping being investigated further and reported to the local authority.
3)  Litter – Councillor Martin referred to rubbish on the roadside between Littleton Hall and the roundabout and indicated that he was arranging for it to be removed.
4)  Jubilee Picnic – the forthcoming Jubilee Picnic for the Ecclesiastical Parish was discussed and it was agreed in principle that the Parish Council would contribute to the cost of this..
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